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Madam President,

My delegation would like to welcome  the delegation of Zambia and thank them for their report. We also appreciate the presentation of their comprehensive update on the current efforts by the Zambian Government in improving the situation of human rights on the grounds. 

Madam President,

 We welcome various legislative measures in the country particularly the domestication of various international human rights instruments into relevant national laws including on women’s rights, the right of the child, and the right of person with disabilities. Indonesia also recommends Zambia to consider ratifying the International Convention on the Protection of the rights of All Migrant Workers and Members of their Families.
As a country facing similar challenges, Indonesia appreciates the adoption of Anti-Corruption Policy in August, 2009 and encourages Zambia to step up its efforts in the implementation of the Policy that will enable the enhancement of good governance in the country.
 We note with interest the establishment of various institutions and commissions with different mandates, including the Human Rights Commission. We recommend that Zambia facilitate the strengthening of cooperation and coordination among them that will enable effective and comprehensive implementation of the recommendations from the UPR mechanism, treaty bodies and special procedures mandate holders.

In conclusion Madam President, Indonesia wishes the People and Government of Zambia all the best in their ongoing and future endeavors in the promotion and protection of human rights in their country. 
I thank you.
